HSC 2020 AODA Committee								
DATE:	Feb 4, 2015	AT:	First United Lutheran Church	TOTAL # PRESENT	16			
PRESIDING:	Officer Todd Kronberg, Plymouth Police Department [co-chair]							
PRESENT:	Liz Abler, Phil Duket, Kristine Feggestad, Patricia Holstein, Libby Holte, Kelly Kemps, Linda Knebel-Essman, Todd Kronberg, Dharmesh Murthy, Mary Paluchniak, Cath Pape, Jan Scholke, Ellen Wells, Mike Williams, Karlyn Raddatz, Matt Mueller Attendence Sheet							
ABSENT:	MaryAdele Revoy, Kurt Zempel							
RECORDER:	Libby Holte							
NEXT MEETING:	7:45am, Wednesday	, Marc	h 4, 2015 at First United Lutheran Churc	n, Sheboygan, WI [last meeting at the Chur	rch]			

ITEM	DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS	ACTIONS
Introduction of new members/guests/ General committee business	 MaryAdele is in Washington DC at the annual conference for all DFC grantees. She will be meeting with Kyle Roskam, who is a staffer to U.S. Representative Glenn Grotham, and Joe Murray, who is staffer to Senator Ron Johnson, on Feb 4, 2015. DFC 6 month progress report is due Feb 11, 2015 – if you would like to see a copy, please contact MaryAdele. 	
SPECIAL PRESENTATION E-CIGARETTES AND TOBACOO Cath Pape, Coordinator, reTh!nk-Lakeshore Tobacco Network	Cath Pape gave a presentation on E-Cigarettes and tobacco. Included in the presentation, Cath brought sample ecigarettes, pictures of different marketing and pictures from the shop here in Sheboygan. We discussed what is needed yet to further tobacco prevention in WI and not to put this issue on the backburner. New research is being done and importance of using consistent messaging was stressed. The attached handouts were given out: Data Look 2015 E-Cigarette Handout	Candidate education will be health Monday Feb 9 th , 2015 at 10am at in the Sheboygan Mead Public Library Conference Rm.
Healthy Sheboygan County 2020 [HSC 2020] Leadership Council	Karlyn Raddatz spoke to the new structure and efforts of HSC2020. She gave a summary of the Jan 29 th meeting where key health organization leadership in the community came together to talk about what they are doing within their organizations. Discuss was had about how the "Leadership Council" can better support the community and the community health coalitions.	Next meeting set for Feb 16 th 2015 at United Way

ITEM	DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS	ACTIONS
Alliance Against Heroin	MaryAdele sent a survey out to members of the Alliance Against Heroin asking them to mark Action Items that they would be interested in working on. Did not get a great response. As of Jan 26, 2015 only received 6 out of 27. The top 3 items receiving the most votes were: (1) Prevention-Help with Take Back Medication Day on April 25, 2015; (2) Prevention-help with National Recovery Month – September; and (3) Treatment-work to create one list of all AODA providers in Sheboygan. No future meeting has been set yet. MaryAdele is checking government grant websites on a daily basis looking for application announcements associated with the \$12 million appropriated for opioid treatment services and \$8.7 million for education and training for opioid treatment programs. She would like to see Sheboygan County apply. Flyer for upcoming "Samaritan's Hand" event flyer was share. Linked below: Samaritans Hand Flyer	If you would like to fill out an Action Item survey, please contact MaryAdele.
Treatment Court	MaryAdele has met with the Judge's Workgroup to discuss specifics of the grant application for the Treatment Court. Application announcement is set for early March so there is time to get more information collected. She found out there is no major service provider in Sheboygan doing intensive outpatient treatment [IOP] using an evidence based program in fidelity with the curriculum. Thus, MaryAdele has been researching Hazelden programs, specifically the Matrix Model for intensive IOP treatment and the New Direction program for aftercare and CBT. A real possibility that the DFC grant will pay for national trainers to come to Sheboygan to train local clinicians on both curriculums. FYI - In the Federal Budget for Fiscal Year 2015 (Office of Justice Programs), Drug Courts, DWI Courts and Vet Treatment Courts were allocated \$97.4 million —an increase of \$1.5 million above FY 2014.	
Take Back Medication Day	Officer Todd Kronberg agreed to be County Coordinator for the Program. Need Volunteers for April 25, 2015 - passed clipboard around for people to sign up for: (a) Set-up (b) Officer (c) Survey volunteers – 10am-11am; 11am-12pm; 12pm-1pm; 1pm-2pm (d) Clean up (e) Collect medication Todd Kronberg and MaryAdele will write an article for the Sheboygan Press to be published on April 15, 2015. MaryAdele is working on flyer. Distribute new postcards = The survey that will be given at the sites was passed around for feedback. The sign up sheet was also passed	If you are interested at volunteering at any of the sites, please contact Mary Adele.
Mental Health & AODA Resource Fair for Sheboygan County	around for times to volunteer at each site. Planning is still going on for the Mental Health/AODA Resource Fair that will be held at RCS from 4-8pm on April 30 th , 2015. This event will be for both providers and public. Looking into potential program or panel component. Vendor invites are sent to go out next week. It will be stressed to vendors that this is not for "selling" but for sharing of information and resources to providers and public.	

ITEM	DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS	ACTIONS				
Updates on other Programs/Agencies – round table report						
MaryAdele joined WI Voices for Recovery	MaryAdele has been asked to join the Advisory Council for <u>WI Voices for Recovery</u> . This is a state-level advocacy organization and is associated with the national group, <u>Faces & Voices of Recovery</u> . She attended the WI Retreat in January 2015 and learned a great deal about what is happening on the state level and how Sheboygan can get involved.	Contact MaryAdele if you want to learn more about Voices for Recovery.				
TIPS Trainings	REMINDER: "Responsible Drinking for Senior Citizens" April 13, 2015 = 1:30pm-3:00pm OR April 22, 2015 = 9:30am-11:00am. All classes are free and at Generations in Plymouth. "Responsible Serving at the Beer Tent" May 11, 2015 = 9:30am-11:30am OR May 13, 2015 = 1:00pm-3:00pm OR May 15, 2015 = 6:00pm-8:00pm. All classes are free and at Generations in Plymouth. All sessions will be facilitated by Officer Todd Kronberg and MaryAdele Revoy. These dates have been added to the HSC 2020 Events webpage.	Contact MaryAdele to register.				
ROUNDTABLE	 Items shared and discussed: March 18th is Kick Butts Day UW Sheb working with both Tobacco Free Campus Grant as well as a Tobacco cessation grant Social Host fillable ordinance was discussed (Holding hosts of underage AOD gatherings responsible) Libby Holte is new HSC2020 press coordination for the weekly articles. Attached below is the tip sheet she shared for writing press articles. 					

No Foolin on April's Fool's Day. Starting Wednesday, APRIL 1, 2015 the AODA committee will be meeting at the Department of Health & Human Services building [1011 N. 8th St. Sheboygan, WI, 53081] in their new conference room, HHS RM 372, from 8:00am-9:30am.